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10th December,2014.

To

All the Zonal General Secretaries,

Dear Comrades,

AIIEA Delegation meets Chairman, LIC

AIIEA Delegation consisting of Com. Amanulla Khan, President, Com. V. Ramesh, General Secretary and Com. Clement Das, Joint Secretary met Sri S.K. Roy, Chairman, LIC at Hyderabad and discussed the following issues.

1. Wage Revision:  Delegation pointed out the inordinate delay in commencement of wage negotiations after the last discussions held on 27-08-2014 and the employees are restive on this issue.  The delegation demanded to recommence wage discussions immediately so that a satisfactory settlement is arrived at meeting the legitimate aspirations of the employees.

Responding to the issue the Chairman informed that the management intends to settle the wage revision issue and will approach the government again for further improvements in this regard.

2. One more option for Pension:  The delegation also raised the long pending issue of one final option for pension which needed immediate solution.  The Chairman said that LIC is continuously pursuing this matter with the government for the clearance.

3. P.L.L.I.:  On the demand of PLLI the Chairman told that they are making all the efforts to release the PLLI at the earliest.
4. Recruitment:  Accepting the need for recruitment, the Chairman stated that they will start the process of recruitment no sooner the legal hurdles are cleared.  He was confident that this legal tangle will get resolved soon paving way for recruitment in class-III & IV cadre.
In the discussions the Chairman raised the issues of management like biometrics and mobility.  AIIEA responded by saying that these issues are independent of wage revision and can be discussed separately. 
With greetings,

Comradely yours,
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